



JEES WEEKLY UPDATE

www.jees.ca

and water regularly!

SCHOOL COUNCIL

The next School Council meeting is on Wednesday, September 24th at 7:00 p.m. in the staff room. All parents are welcome and encouraged to attend.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Terry Fox Walk/Run

September 25th @ 1:10pm

Our Terry Fox Run/Walk is coming up on September 25th starting at 1:10pm. This will take students off of school grounds, so they must have parent/guardian permission in order to participate. The permission form is available electronically via SchoolCash Online, or you can request a printed copy from the office if you prefer to fill it out that way. Students who do not have written permission will not be able to participate.

School Pictures

October 6 & 7th

School Pictures (Individual and class photos) are scheduled for Monday, October 6th and Tuesday, October 7th. Kindergarten and ELP students will have their Group and Individual photos taken on the day they attend school. Grade 2 & 3 will have theirs on Monday, October 6th. Grade 1 will have theirs on Tuesdays, October 7th.

M/W Kindergarten

September 26th

The Monday & Wednesday Kindergarten classes attend on Friday, September 26th.

- The cold season seems to come hand in hand with Pumpkin Spice season. Please remind your child(ren) to wash their hands with soap
- Attached, you will find a letter sent from our school Division that outlines our policies and practices in the event that student behaviour poses a threat or serious risk to the safety of others. This letter also serves as 'fair notice' that any information involving risk or threats to student safety will be taken seriously.
- Please make sure your child has a change of clothing (including underwear and socks) available in their backpack or at their locker at school.

JEES Cross Country Run

The annual cross country run for all Gr. 3 students will take place on the Millennium Field and the Hub East and Hub West again this year. The run occurs on Friday, September 26.

The Gr. 3 classes will run from 9:35 until 10:30 based on age/gender.

The course is a 1000m cross country run that takes them from the Millennium Field, up Taylor Mountain, west of the hospital, west past the arena, across Hub West, past the Nature Park at the Hub, along the walking path and back to the Millennium Field. It's a challenging but attainable course that usually takes students no more than 15 minutes to walk and far less time to jog.

The Gr. 3 students will be walking from the school at about 9:05 to allow time for a walk-through at 9:35. We ask that any volunteers for the run arrive at about 8:50 am so that they can be assigned positions and briefed on their duties during the run.

The cost is \$0 for students. Students should bring a water bottle for after their run. Washrooms will be available at the school as required, but the students will remain on Millennium Field for the duration of their run. Don't forget to dress for the weather. It's fall after all.

If you have any questions regarding the run or the day of the run in general, please contact Cory Hegland at the school, 345-2403. If you are able to volunteer, please email me at cory.hegland@pallisersd.ab.ca and I will reply with the information you will need. Thanks for your support in this valuable curricular excursion!

Please let the **OFFICE** know through **Edsby** or by phone if your child is not going to be at school.

If after-school pick-up/bus changes are required please <u>CALL</u> <u>THE OFFICE</u>. We love technology, but if the teacher is busy with the class or has a sub, a message sent via email, DOJO, etc. may not be seen/get relayed in time.

If you have not received an invitation to Edsby, please contact the office so we can get you set up. (kristy.darby@pallisersd.ab.ca)